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Aerocare Collective Agreement 2017 Update 
The Fair Work Commission has now held the approval hearing for the 
Aerocare Collective Agreement 2017. 

What did the ASU say to the 
Commission? 

At the hearing the ASU told the Commission that 

the agreement could not be approved as the 
Commission could not be satisfied that the 
agreement: 

 Passed the pre-approval steps because 
Aerocare was confused about its correct 
name.  All the paperwork filed with the 
Commission by Aerocare listed two 
employers, Aerocare Flight Support Pty 
Ltd and Aero-Care Flight Support Unit 
Trust, when the actual employer turned 
out to be Aerocare Flight Support Pty 
Ltd as trustee for Aero-Care Flight 
Support Unit Trust. 

 had been genuinely agreed to by 
employees because casual employees 
were not given a vote as Aerocare wants 
to exclude casual employees from the 
agreement; 

 passes the better off overall test when 
compared to the Airlines Award because 
the pay rates for ASAs/AASA’s levels one 
and two are too low taking into account 

the shifts worked by numerous 
employees’ over the roster cycle; and 

 covered a group of employees  that was 
fairly chosen, again because casuals are 
excluded from the agreement and the 
ASU believes this is unfair. 

Lots of the issues with the proposed agreement 
are of the company’s own making. How can they 
put the wrong employer name on an agreement 
or exclude large numbers of people you may well 
ask! 

What happens now? 

The ASU and Aerocare are now waiting for the 
Commission to decide if the Aerocare Collective 
Agreement 2017 will be approved. 

The Commission can approve the agreement, or 
it could ask for more information, or ask 
Aerocare to try and fix the agreement, or decide 
that the agreement is unfixable.  We expect the 
Commission decision by the end of August. 

Whatever happens now the ASU will continue 
the fight to ensure our members are paid 
correctly with fair working hours and conditions, 
and all ASU members are included in the next 
Aerocare enterprise agreement. 

 

More information 

If you have questions or queries make sure you contact your local ASU representative. 

Branch Contact Mobile 

NSW/ACT Services Tom Patton 0424 547 131 

Tasmania Kath Ryman 0429 004 237 

Victoria Matt Norrey 0407 873 050 

QLD SNA Jeanine Orzani  0417 714 767 

QLD Together Rana Watson 0404 820 628 

SA/NT Dale Beasley 0497 555 875 

WA Phil Smith 0429 159 083 

To join the ASU, you can join online now at our secure form: www.asu.asn.au/asujoin 
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